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A motion was made by Hooper, seconded by Kaltsounis, that this matter be 

Accepted. The motion carried by the following vote:

Aye Brnabic, Dettloff, Gaber, Hooper, Kaltsounis, Reece, Bowyer, Weaver and 

Neubauer

9 - 

Chairperson Brnabic stated for the record that the motion had passed 

unanimously.  

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

2021-0087 Request for recommendation of a Planning Commission representative to the 
Zoning Board of Appeals for a one-year term to expire March 31, 2022.

Ms. Roediger explained that it was that time again where they had to 

make sure that there was appropriate representation from the Planning 

Commission.  She pointed out the motion for consideration and asked if 

anyone wished to volunteer or nominate someone.

Mr. Kaltsounis asked Chairperson Brnabic, who had been serving as the 

PC representative to the ZBA since 2005, if she would like to continue, 

and she accepted.  Hearing no other nominations, he moved the 

following:

MOTION by Kaltsounis, seconded by Hooper, the Rochester Hills 

Planning Commission hereby recommends to City Council that Deborah 

Brnabic shall serve as its representative on the Zoning Board of Appeals 

for a one-year term to expire March 31, 2022.

A motion was made by Kaltsounis, seconded by Hooper, that this matter be 

Recommended for Approval to the City Council Regular Meeting. The motion 

carried by the following vote:

Aye Brnabic, Dettloff, Gaber, Hooper, Kaltsounis, Reece, Bowyer, Weaver and 

Neubauer

9 - 

Chairperson Brnabic stated for the record that the motion had passed 

unanimously, and she thanked everyone.

Chairperson Brnabic expressed that she was sorry to see that Mr. Reece 

would be leaving the Planning Commission.  She said that she would 

truly miss his architectural knowledge and advice.  She also truly 

respected his ability to present a well-balanced review, which equally 

represented development and the residents of Rochester Hills.  She 

stated that it had been a pleasure working with him for so many years, and 
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